## UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS LAWRENCE

DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION

November 25, 1939

Dr. Forrest C. Allen,
Director, Physical Education
and Recreation,
University of Kansas,
City.

My dear Dr. Allen:

As a part of the courses in Personal Hygiene, Content and Method and Practice Teaching, I should like to plan visiting days again this year.

Will it be possible to plan on the following?

Personal Hygiene: Tuesday, December 12th

One half day to be spent in seeing the public school health education program at the elementary, secondary and college levels.

The other half day spent in seeing community health: visiting the cripple school, tuberculosis hospital and the University of Kansas Hospitals.

Content and Method: Wednesday, December 6th - Elementary Schools
Wednesday, January 10th - Secondary Schools

Practice Teaching: For the girls in this course, I should like to arrange a visiting day on January 19th.

These days were selected, in a conference with Miss Hoover, in order to make the least possible conflict with the other courses that the students are carrying.

Since the facilities of the Kansas City, Missouri schools have been offered to us, and we can see the work at all levels there, I would suggest that the trips be made to that City.

Very sincerely.

Ruie L. Stapleton